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October 14, 2002
Subject: Client-Based Project for Purdue University Students in Business and Technical Writing

To Prospective Clients:

Each semester, students in Business and Technical Writing courses at Purdue University complete a client-based project that asks them to serve as consultants with nonprofit and other organizations in the community. The primary aim of this project is to help our students learn to write and research effectively and ethically in real-world, professional contexts, while providing community organizations with a free service (in the form of a “Recommendation Report”) that we hope they find beneficial. Your organization has been recommended by students and instructors as a possible client, so I am writing to provide you with some background information that might help you decide whether to participate and some contact information if you have any questions.
Working as a consulting group, we ask teams of students to complete a “Corporate Web Project.” Student teams work with their instructors to identify clients who might be interested in developing or improving their organization’s presence on the World Wide Web. They conduct client research in the form of interviews, observations, and document analysis, and then write a detailed recommendation report for the client. These recommendation reports provide clients with concrete recommendations for ways to use the Web to achieve the organization’s goals, whether they involve the distribution of informational material, fundraising campaigns, or direct marketing of goods and services. We ask students to address and deliver their recommendation reports directly to the client at the end of the semester. Throughout the process, we teach students the research and writing process, as well as the ethical standards for working with clients in the community. The experience students gain can be invaluable to their growth as writers because they learn to appreciate the challenges and importance of writing effectively and clearly to real audiences. We hope our clients benefit as well.

Clients typically meet with students a couple of times throughout the project, usually for an interview and a follow-up on-site observation or consultation. Most clients commit 2-3 hours to helping the students conduct their research. In exchange, clients receive a detailed recommendation report that speaks directly to the client’s needs and that many in the past have found very useful. 
If you have any questions about this project, please feel free to call me at (765) 496-1650 or contact me by email at jbay@purdue.edu. We appreciate your willingness to consider participating and to help our students learn.
Sincerely,

Jennifer L. Bay, PhD
English 420 Instructor
1356 Heavilon Hall • West Lafayette, IN  47907-1356

(765) 494-3740 • FAX: (765) 497-3780

